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   I am on my own for the first time in my 
life. I know this is the right time as I am 2 
years old, and most white tail female deer 
leave their mothers at this age. If I was a 
male deer, I would have been on my own 
for a year already.  I know it is springtime 
because the winter is over and the plant 
growth for food is plenty. I have shed my 
winter coat, and I am growing my slick 
summer coat.  The first thing I need to do 
is look for food and a water source. I love 
maple and oak trees and my favorite 
bushes, blackberry and blueberry.  Once I 
find my water source, I will not travel any 
more than a 10-mile radius from it, as my 
mother has taught me.   
 
   I am nervous being on my own, so I de-
cide to run to calm my nerves. I can run 
really fast, even up to speeds of 35 miles 
per hour, as I am 3 feet tall and weigh 
only 100 lbs.  As I run, I come across a 
clearing in the woods, which looks like a 
water source.  I am right, so I decide to 
swim across the lake. I do this easily be-
cause of my hollow hair shafts that  fill 
with air, making me buoyant.   
 
   As I arrive on the island, I see a white 
haired man working on a house. He has 
been watching as I have been swimming 
across the lake. He seems nice and 
smiles at me, however. I cautiously start 
walking into the woods away from him as 

 
(Continued on page 5) 

Society Officers  
President             Vic Hamke  

VP                       Bruce Garry  

Rec.Secõy             Dee Hamke 

Corr. Secõy           Jane Rice  

Treasurer         Kathy Garry   

Assõt Treas.       Jan Metcalf e 

Auditor            Dick Vincent  

Directors  
Bill Depuy                       2004  

Cynthia Oxton                2005 

Bruce Worthen (Temp) 2006 

Moultonborough  

was granted in 1763 

and incorporated in 

1777. 

The Town House  

was built in 1834 

and Town Meetings 

were held in it from 

1835 to 1949 . 

Volume 4, Issue 4 September 2004        

P.O. Box 659                  Moultonborough, NH 03254  

   Hi, my name is Mother Squirrel and I 
would like to tell you a story about an 
encounter I had with the Stephens 
family. One fall I decided to explore a 
hole in the unfinished overhang of the 
roof at 152 Bean Road in Moultonbor-
ough, NH. I started to make my way 
between the second story floor and 
the first floor ceiling. I found this cool 
looking pink stuff that humans call in-
sulation. It was very warm and cozy 
there. I thought it would be a good 
place to make a home for the winter. 
Red squirrels like me have a territory 
of one-half to one acre and we know 
our territory really well.  
 
   We usually make our homes in 
trees, in holes in the ground, in stone 
or log piles and in rotting stumps de-
pending on whether it is warm or cold. 
We have many homes so we can 
avoid predators, like hawks or owls 
and live close to the food we gather. 
Usually it takes me a day to make a 
nest out of leaves and twigs lined with 
moss or some other soft material. I 
decided it might be a good time to try 
this new place I found because I 
planned to have pups (babies) in 
March. 
 
   I feel very special that I belong to a 
family of 260 different kinds of squir-
rels all around the world. Red squirrels 
or Tamiasciurus hudsonicus as scien-
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   This August we successfully completed our 12th annual Flea Market, with income 
at or above previous years. Much effort by many society members helped this ac-
complishment. This y ear there were so many "fleas" that the Lamprey building was 
filled up at the time of the event. This is our prime source of income to pay for the 
bills of the society, the major one being insurance. Thanks to all for the success of 
this year's Flea Market. 
 
   We have a new meeting location for the cold weather months, starting in October, 
due to the unpleasant odors from mold and the smoke-leaking stove, intolerant to 
some members. The use of the town's Life-Safety building has been secured. There 
is plenty of parking in the back, and we also have use of the kitchen for coffee, as 
needed. There is plenty o f seating in this building, which will be ideal for us in the 
months ahead. So let's all note the new location and attend. 
 
   I wish to thank Mike Foss for his service as one of the Directors of our Society, 
who has stepped down. I have asked and the e-board has approved Bruce Worthen 
to serve as a Director in Mikeôs place until the election in January. We will need an 
Auditor, with the passing of Richard Vincent, and a Recording Secretary for the 
January elections. Please let us know if you or anyone else is interested. 
 
   Finally, the Society lost three dear members recently, Marion Goodwin, Doris 
Nash, and Richard Vincent. Please keep them in your thoughts and prayers. 
 
       Vic Hamke, President 

February 2001                                                                                                                                                                              Moultonborough Historical Society 

From the Presidentõs Desk 
By Vic Hamke 

Newsletter 
Staff 

Editor         Bruce Garry 
Assôt. Ed.   Jane Rice 
Staff           Fran Vincent 

 

Contributors  
 

Alysha Torressen 
Mark Stephens 
Zachary Richard Burrows 
Kathy Garry 
Nan & Ron Baker 
Fran Vincent 
Dee Hamke 

Oct 12Oct 12  
 

Pot Luck Supper  
 

Bring Your favorite disk or  
desert with a plate and fork to 

try other specialties 
 

 6:00 pm      Life Safety Building 
 

 

NovNov  88 
 

A Century & More at Our  
Public Library  

 

By 
Jane Rice with Phyllis Prouty 

 

7:30 pm       Life Safety Building     
 
  

Dec 13Dec 13 
 

Annual Christmas Party  
 

7:30 pm       Life Safety Building  
 
 
  

Jan 10, 2005Jan 10, 2005 
 

Election of Officers  
 
 

 

A Year in Review 2004  
 

By 
Bruce Garry 

 

 7:30 pm      Life Safety Building 

September  2004                                                                 www.moultonboroughhistory.org                                               Moultonborough Historical Society 

Meetings 

 
New Society Monthly Meeting Location  

 
FOR THE MONTHS OF 

 

October, November, December, January, February, and March  
 

Moultonborough Life Safety Building  
New Headquarters for Moultonborough Fire & Police Department   

Route 25, across from Mauriceôs Restaurant  
 

All Times and Activities remain the same as published  

 

Plenty of parking in the rear and is handicap accessible  
and as always  

 

ALL Meetings are OPEN to the PUBLIC  

 

PLEASE come Join us  
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   The Lamprey House Development Com-
mittee has been hard at work since the last 
Newsletter.  The Town House Committee, 
a sub-committee of the Lamprey House 
Development Committee, is moving ahead 
with a professional engineering survey of 
the under pinnings of the Town House to 
determine what, if any, remedial work will 
need to be incorporated in the project to 
restore and improve the building.  The 
committee met with the Town Selectmen 
who authorized the expenditure for the 
survey.  (The Town House building is 
owned by the Town of Moultonborough.)  
The engineering survey should be com-
pleted by mid October.  The Town House 
committee is also proceeding with its other 
stated tasks. 
 
   The Lamprey House Development Com-
mittee is working on obtaining formal esti-
mates for first floor and/or Carriage House 
renovations for later this fall.  We are also 
pleased committee members Sheryl Lively 
and Judy Ryerson have stepped up to the 
plate to serve as Chair and Vice-chair re-
spectively to continue the leadership of the 
committee when Nan and Ron complete 
their service after the November 8th meet-
ing. 
 
   Nan and Ron would like to take this op-
portunity to thank the committee members: 
Sheryl Lively, Judy Ryerson, Vic Hamke, 
Cindy Oxton, Stewart Lamprey, Barbara 

Lamprey House  
Museum 

An Up-Date 
by Ron and Nan Baker 
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Annual Flea Market & Raffle                          

2004 

Thanks 

For 

Your 

Support 

Sheppard with past members Howard 
Bates, Sally Bates, Bill Depuy, Doris 
Nash, and Marion Powers for their sup-
port and hard work over these ten years.  
We would also like to thank the members 
of the Town House Committee, Keith 
Nelson, Norman Larson, Allan Ballard, 
and David Healey for their work this past 
year. 
 
   And to the members of the Society, 
thank you for your on-going support with 
time, talents, and monetary support for 
the dream of the Lamprey House Mu-
seum. 
 

Nan and Ron Baker 

Artifact Donations 
By  Dee Hamke 

   If you have an item that is of historical 
value and would like to offer it to the So-
ciety's Artifacts Collection, you may call 
Cheryl May at 476-8863, owner of a local 
antique shop and member of the Soci-
ety's Acquisition Committee. She will 
determine its qualification for acceptance 
to our collection, obtain pertinent infor-
mation to be used for labeling and cata-
loguing. Cheryl can also arrange for con-
venient pick-up.  

Net Funds $6,014 
 

   It was a GREAT Year. Thank you to Sandra 

Barnes and Bruce Worthen for chairing this year 

and to ALL those who helped make it a success!!! 
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     This story is about Fred Bagley, 
who is the oldest citizen of Moulton-
boro and his first encounter with an 
opossum. I call him Grandpa Bagley. 
Grandpa Bagley has been a hunter, 
fisherman and trapper his whole life. 
This story is about a daughter and her 
father on one warm October evening in 
1994.  Bev Taylor went to visit her fa-
ther, Fred Bagley. It was so warm Bev 
had no shoes on.  She ran up the front 
steps in the dark and she felt this scaly 
tail run over her toes. She yelled and 
hurried inside and turned on the out-
side light.  All Bev could see was a 
furry bottom with a long rat like tail 
waddling off into the darkness. She 
yelled ñDad, Dad, I think there is a 
opossum outside.ò   
  
Fred stated, ñNo, we donôt have them 
up here.ò Opossum are found from 
Maine to California and in some parts 
of Canada. They are very common in 
the south. Bev stated she saw an 
opossum on T.V. and it looked the 
same. Fred wanted to believe his 
daughter but found it impossible. That 
night before he went to sleep he set a 
have-a -heart trap on the front porch to 
solve the mystery of what Bev saw. 
The next morning to Grandpa Bagleyôs 
surprise there was an opossum in the 
have-a-heart trap he set the night be-
fore. He called Bev to tell her what he 
caught in the trap.   
  
The opossum caused quite an interest 
in the local towns people. Twelve peo-
ple in town came to see the opossum 
that morning, including Eric Taylor, Dell 
Taylor, Edward Charest, Richard 
Plaistead, Bev Taylor, Al Davidson, the 
Barnardo family and the ownerôs of the 
Stumble Inn. No one including 
Grandpa Bagley had ever seen an 

opossum in Moultonboro before. An 
opossum is a marsupial. A marsupial 
is a mammal who carries itôs young in 
a stomach pouch. Most marsupials 
are found in Australia like the Tasma-
nian devil, the koala bear and the 
kangaroo. The opossum is the only 
marsupial in North America.  Opos-
sumôs are the size of a medium 
house cat about four to fourteen 
pounds. They have gray and white 
fur, naked ears, pearly white face, 
pink nose, and long scaly tail. They 
have 4 rows of whiskers 3 inches 
long. Grandpa Bagley said ñThere 
fourteen inches long.ò Grandpa Bag-
ley was right, the opossum does 
grow 12- 15  inches long. Grandpa 
Bagley kept the opossum in the trap 
until noon time and then he let it go.  
He continued to feed the opossum 
every day until the end of fall. Opos-
sums eat almost anything.  He fed it 
dog food.  In the wild their diet con-
sists of eggs, rodents, road kill, fruit, 
snakes, insects, and nuts. He wasnôt 
sure if there was one or two. It is 

unlikely there were two because 
opossums are solitary animals.   
They are also nocturnal which means 
they only go out at night. 
 
The next spring he thought he would 
see little opossums but did not. 
Opossum mating season is from April 
to December.  In the spring mother 
opossums give birth to one to four-
teen babies, usually eight. . The ges-
tational period is only thirteen days. 
The young have to climb from the 
birth canal into their motherôs pouch. 
They are the size of a bumble bee, 
weighing .16 grams. They have to 
attach to a teat.  They stay in their 
motherôs pouch for 80 to 90 days 

then ride on their motherôs back 
for 80-90 days.    
   
He never saw this opossum again. 
This is not surprising considering 
that the lifespan of a opossum in 
the wild is usually one year but in 
captivity has been known to live 
up to eight years. Opossums have 
many predators including humans, 
cars, dogs, owls, and larger wild-
life.  
  
Opossums are interesting be-
cause they have an opposable 
thumb on their back feet which 
they use to climb and pick up 
things. Their back feet resemble a 
human hand with four fingers with 
claws and a thumb without a claw.  
Another interesting fact is that the 
opossum plays dead when it is 
frightened.   Grandpa Bagley said 
ñThe possum smelled very bad.ò 
ñIt took me a month of Sundayôs to 
get that smell out of the box trap.ò 
When the Opossum is playing 
dead it has a gland that makes it 
smell like rotten meat so predators 
wonôt eat them.  The most com-
mon kind of opossum is the Vir-
ginia opossum, which this story is 
about.  Opossum  are not very 
smart they donôt run from humanôs 
even if we are very close.   The 
opossum has been unchanged for 
50 million years.  Some scientist 
even call them the ñliving fossilò. 
      
There are even some myths con-
cerning the opossum. Most people 
are under the impression that they 
can hang from their tail this is only 
true when their young. As they get 
older they loose the ability to hang 
by their tail. Another myth accord-
ing to Grampa Bagley is that they 
canôt be good to eat smelling that 
bad but they are considered good 
eating in the South. I found many 
recipes for them including a baked 
stuffed one with apple sauce. I 
doubt Grampa Bagley would try it. 
  
Grampa Bagley is now ninety 
eight years old and he has never 
seen or heard of another opossum 
in Moultonboro. 
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this is my first encounter with a human 
on my own.  
 
   A short time later, I come across a 
house with open grass and flowers for 
me to eat.  As I start grazing I hear a 
noise because of my keen sense of 
hearing and smelling.  I see a little girl 
who comes out of the house with 
something in her hand for me to eat.  I 
am cautious of humans of any size, so 
I stand still with my 
white tail standing 
straight up in the air 
like a flag, which is a 
sign that I am 
alarmed.  Another 
human comes out 
and calls for the little 
girl by her name, 
Aé. .  Aé.. calls 
back to the human 
named Nana. I still 
do not make a 
sound.  Deer usually 
do not make a 
sound except for a 
snort in  times of 
danger or during 
rutting season when 
deer are mating. The 
little girl seems 
harmless,  and she 
throws me a piece of bread.  I enjoy it 
so much after a long winter of not hav-
ing much food to eat and having lost 
25% of my body weight (which can 
expose me to diseases in the winter). 
After eating for some time, I sit down 
and re-chew the food I have stored in 
my four stomachs.  
 
   These stomachs also help to keep 
me warm in the winter. When I am 
done eating, I walk away. I quickly de-
cide this will be one of my twice- a- day 
stops for feeding, once in the morning 
and once at dusk. The summer goes 
by quickly, and the cold weather is 
coming back again. I have enjoyed the 
summer and my daily visits to my 
friendly house. I have seen many hu-
mans watch me through the windows, 
and some have even come outside to 
take pictures of me. I have become 

   A Tail (Tale) of the Whitetail  
(Continued from page 1) 

 

less hesitant of these humans but will 
always keep my guard up as this is a 
natural instinct for me and as my 
mother has taught me to do this as 
well.   
 
   As I walk through the woods, I pick 
up on different scents left by bucks, 
called scrapping. They are leaving 
me their scent so I will know a male 
deer is interested in me. They do this 
by rubbing against trees with their 
legs and by chewing on leaves and 
bark, which leaves their saliva for me 
to smell. One  

day I notice two bucks following me 
and grunting to each other, and then 
they start sparring with their antlers.  
The bigger buck wins and the other 
walks away. This lets me know that 
he has won the fight and the fall mat-
ing season has begun. This buck 
must be in his prime, about 5 or 6 
years old and has been eating very 
well judging by the big size of his ant-
lers.  
 
   He probably started growing his 
antlers at the beginning of summer. 
They grew inches per week and by 
mid summer they were full antlers.  
One time during the winter, at dusk, I 
had an experience of standing in 
front of the headlights of a car in the 
driveway of my feeding place. I had 
just finished grazing when the own-
ers came home. They looked at me 

and I looked at them and realized 
the driver was the same man I had 
seen when I first arrived on the 
island after swimming across the 
lake. The first human I had met 
was Aé..ôs Papa!  Then, before 
another minute passed, I was on 
my way. That was the closest I 
have ever been to a car, and ever 
hope to be!   
 
   Spring is here and I am heavier 
because of the unborn fawn inside 
of me. I will have one fawn, as this 
is my first. The next time I could 

have twins or trip-
lets. After I give 
birth I will wash my 
fawn by licking her 
and then right 
away, encourage 
her to walk. It will 
only take her 
about 1 hour be-
fore she can walk 
steadily on her 
own.  Iôm eager to 
bring my new fawn 
to my daily feeding 
place and show 
her to all of my 
human friends that 
have been so kind 
to me. I know they 
will be just as kind 
to my new fawn. 

   
   I really enjoy my daily visiting 
and feeding with my human 
friends and appreciate all the food 
they leave outside for me and now 
for my new fawn as well.  I hope 
this deer and human relationship 
will last forever.  
 
   As a white tail deer I cannot 
think of a nicer place to call my 
habitat than living with my special 
human friends together on the 
beautiful deer sanctuary, known 
as Long Island, in Moultonbor-
ough, New Hampshire.     

September  2004                                                                www.moultonboroughhistory.org                                               Moultonborough Historical Society 



6  

tists call us are one the nine kinds of 
North American tree squirrels. We are 
rodents and have sharp front teeth 
used for gnawing and helping us to 
crack open nuts. Squirrels are chatter-
boxes with many different calls and we 
are all great climbers. A few times I 
have fallen nearly a hundred feet from 
a tree and still have not gotten hurt. 
We have a reputation for being annoy-
ing and destructive, especially once in 
a house.  
 
   Some of my favorite foods are pine 
seeds, nuts, berries, buds, birdôs eggs, 
young birds and fungi. Sometimes for a 
special treat I wander around the 
nearby parking lot eating dead insects 
off the headlights 
and bumpers of 
cars. I cut and gath-
ered green spruce 
cones from morning 
until night during the 
summer and fall 
months. We store 
our food near our 
homes, so I planned 
ahead and brought 
lots of my favorites 
into the Stephens 
house for the com-
ing winter. 
 
   When the cold weather arrived I re-
turned to the Stephens house and set-
tled in for the long winter. It felt good to 
be able to scamper around in the soft 
pink stuff rather than on the hard cold 
snow. I didnôt think the noise was that 
bad, but it really irritated the family. 
Many nights I heard them talking about 
the noise. ñThat noise is going to keep 
me awake all night. Itôs too loud for a 
mouse, so it must be a squirrel.ò 
 
   There was an opening in the wall of 
the second story bathroom. Sometimes 
when I felt curious I would explore and 
one of the times I saw myself in the 
huge bathroom mirror. What a beautiful 
twelve ounce sight... my rust-red back 
and my grayish-white belly! Iôm espe-
cially proud of my bushy tail outlined in 
a thick black line and edged in white. 

    A Squirrelly Encounter  
(Continued from page 1) 

 

 
   My pups arrived in March. I was so 
excited to see my five hairless, blind 
little ones that weighed one quarter 
of an ounce each. My pups would 
never meet their father because he 
never stays with us. I had to teach 
them so many different things to pre-
pare them to be on their own by next 
winter.  Now let me get back to my 
story. Early one morning in June I 
came up to the bathroom again. This 
time I was surprised to come face to 
face with a human. That is when the 
terrible times started and the battle 
between the Stephensô and the red 
squirrels began. They decided it was 
time for us to get out of the house, 
but we were very comfortable in our 
home. 
 

   On the first attempt the oldest boy 
took out his BB gun and tried to 
shoot me. Luckily, I was quick 
enough and he missed me. His mom 
said, ñWe need to try something dif-
ferent because I donôt want to see 
them hurt or have them die in our 
walls.ò The second attempt involved 
a rat trap with peanut butter but we 
were to smart to fall for that one. 
Next they decided to borrow a have-a
-heart trap and filled it with bird seed 
and peanut butter. I thought that the 
food looked yummy, so I ran into the 
trap. ñClickò and I realized I was 
locked inside. Then I was moving 
and found myself on the front lawn. I 
was worried about my children inside 
and I desperately tried to get back in. 
I didnôt realize at the time that my 
pups were being removed from the 

house one by one just like I had 
been. 
 
   By the time I found my way into 
the house again my children were 
gone. I tried to leave through the 
hole in the overhang, but Mr. 
Stephens had already closed it up 
along with any other way for squir-
rels to get in.  I stayed hidden 
overnight. The next morning, when 
the humans were gone and I knew 
it was safe to come out, I came 
down to the living room. I could 
see outside through the big glass 
windows, but couldnôt get out. 
 
   While I was chewing the sashes 
of the windows, I heard a door 
close and footsteps. I was face to 
face with a human again. I sat 

bravely on the 
window si l l 
wh i l e  Mrs . 
Stephens hur-
riedly opened 
the front door 
open and ran 
into a nearby 
room, shutting 
the door behind 
her. Scamper-
ing across the 
l iving room 
floor, I looked to 
see if the way 
was clear and I 

was gone through the open front 
door. I didnôt now if I would ever 
see my children again but I hoped 
they would be safe. 
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   Moultonboro lost a piece of its heritage 
last Tuesday with the passing of Marion 
Goodwin at age 95. Although born in Goffs-
town, Marion had lived in Moultonboro just 
about all of her 95 years, and was a fount 
of knowledge concerning past events in 
town. She was a long-time member of the 
Historical Society, and was interviewed by 
many students who needed to learn about 
our townôs history.  
 

   Itôs probably hard for even some long 
time library users to imagine, but she was 
the town librarian prior to Adele Taylor, who 
held that position for 45 years. Marion 
graduated from Brewster Academy and 
Boston University. She then worked for 
town tax collector Clyde Foss when he was 
beginning the Clyde Foss Insurance 
Agency, in the part of the library building 
that once housed town office space. She 
became assistant librarian in 1935, then 
was the librarian from 1936-39 before going 
back to Simmons to get her degree in li-
brary science.  
 

   Marion then worked at Union High School 
in Bennington, Vermont. She returned to 
New Hampshire to work at the State Li-
brary, which included driving a bookmobile 
in the North Country. Marion later was the 
director of the Mason Library at Keene 
State College, retiring from the NH Techni-
cal College in Manchester in 1977.  
 

   She enjoyed travel, and visited Alaska, 
Europe, and the Grand Canyon in her re-
tirement years. She belonged to the Moul-
tonborough United Methodist Church for 
many, many years, and compiled a history 
of the church as a project for both the 
church and Historical Society. Marion was 
a long time member and active contributor 
to the Moultonborough Historical Society. 
Besides her contributing research, she was 
known for making surprise monetary dona-
tions to the Society now and then.  
 

   Another Historical Society research 
project was to find the names of the for-
mer postmasters of Moultonboro, and 
then to visit the registry of deeds in Dover 
to find out where they lived, assuming 
that the post offices were in their homes 
in the old days. Earlier this summer her 
mind turned to that project again, and 
nothing would do but that I should come 
down on a Sunday afternoon and get her 
typewriter up and running again so she 
could type up her research.  
 

   She had not been able to drive a car for 
several years, but she loved to attend the 
Barnstormers and was happy to treat 
various friends to a ticket if they would 
provide transportation. She donated to 

 We welcome any and a l l 
contributions for future issues. 
Remember this is your newsletter. Feel 
free to contact either Bruce Garry or 
Jane Rice. 

Bruce Garry...............476 -2349 
E-Mail ...bgarry 999@verizon.net  
 

Jane Riceé................476-5108 
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Frank Greene.......Chair 
Jane Rice 
Fred Clark 
Sybol Bodge 
Frances Stevens 
 

Preservation of  
Town News  

Mary Jane Dunn 
 

Programs - Year Book  
Society Executive Board 
 

(Continued from page 3) 
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Tribute  
To 

Marion Goodwin 
1909-2004 

 

By Jane Rice 

many charitable organizations, and the 
baby jackets and blankets that she cro-
cheted for church missions would probably 
cover half of Moultonboro.  
 

   She compiled genealogies of the Parker 
and Goodwin families, and just last spring 
sent out updates to libraries in many towns 
where members of these families once 
resided.  
 

   She was interested in the library and its 
affairs right to the end, attending two pro-
grams in June and July, and also sending 
a very wonderful donation to the building 
fund. Many wonderful memories of Marion 
were recalled at the funeral, following 
which she was buried in the Lee Ceme-
tery, where her parents, Ralph and Lena 
Goodwin, are also laid to rest.  
 

   Thanks to many church members, 
friends, and caregivers, she was able to 
live in her own home right up until the end. 
There wonôt be another one like her, and 
our town is just that much less rich in his-
tory and personality than it was when she 
was a part of it. 
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Add New Members : 
 

 
 
Corrections : 
 

ñEnidò Holmes is the correct 
spelling  

Corrections to the 2004-

2005 

Yearbook 

Bronze 
 

Silver 
 
 

Life 
 

Life Gold 

New 

Bronze-Gold 

Members 

Income   

Dues 1,615 

Activities Income & Maple Syrup 41 

Fund Raising 7,732 

Interest Income 869 

Moultonborough Library 68 

Contributions Received 1,575 

TOTAL INCOME 11,900 

  

Expenses  

Activities Expense 57 

Awards 113 

Bank Charges 100 

Contributions to Organizations  46 

Newsletter & Annual Booklet 504 

Flea Market 599 

Printing & Copies 416  

Fund Raising 389  

Supplies 110 

Raffle Expense 345  

Postage 100  

Insurance  2,115 

WEB Page Expense 57  

Miscellaneous 165  

Maintenance 105 

Utilities 349 

TOTAL EXPENSES 5,570 

  

Balance of Income and Expenses  6,330 

  

ASSETS   

MHS Checking Account - MVSB 9,499 

MVSB CD 50001451 9,091 

MVSB CD 50001781 11,243 

MVSB CD 50001941 18,699 

TOTAL CASH AND BANK ACCOUNTS  48,533 

Moultonborough Historical Societyõs  
Income, Expenses, and Assets 

 January 1 - September 12, 2004   
By Treasurer Kathy Garry 
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Publicity  
Jane Rice 
Judy Ryerson 
 

Service Learning  
Bruce Garryéééé..Chair 
Bill Depuy 
Barbara Shepard 
 

Town House Building  

David Healy.éééé....Chair 
Ernest Davis 
Fran Vincent 
 

Yearbook  
Barbara Shepard 
Dee Hamke 

 (Continued from page 7) 
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THANK YOU  
 

NAN 
 

& 
 

RON 
 

BAKER  
 

  This November the Bakers will be off to chase their 
dreams taking a long drive across the country to ex-
perience the far corners. They have given our com-
munity so much service over the years we could not 
possibly list all they have done if we used this entire 
issue to do so. Nan and Ron are two of the nicest 
and giving people and they will be dearly missed. We 
thank them for all they have done and we wish them 
all the best on their journey.  

 
ALL THE BEST  

TO  
BOTH OF YOU 

FROM 
ALL OF US!!!  
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In This Issue...   A Tail (Tale) of the Whitetail  by Alysha Torressen 

Membership Fees 
 

Student        $  2.00/Yr. 

Individual        8.00/Yr.  

Family            15.00/Yr  

Life               100.00 
 

To Join Please Contact : 
 

Fran Vincent 

(603) 253-6250  

Moultonborough Historical Society 

P.O. Box 659 

Moultonborough, NH 03254 

 

 

 

Place Address Label Here 

 

 

stamp 

www.moultonboroughhistory.org 

 

IN FOND MEMORY OF SOCIETY MEMBERS  

 

Marion Goodwin 
 

Doris Nash  

 

Richard Vincent 
 

We will miss them dearly 


